Dear Sir/Madam,

Re: Planning application 15/00837/OUT

180 houses on the west side of Gavray

I am extremely concerned about this proposal. This area is one of very few natural spaces remaining in Bicester where a diversity of wildlife exists. It is a rich and diverse habitat which sustains a variety of plants, birds, insects and mammals, as well as some of the UK's most endangered land in the form of unimproved flood meadows. It is vital that any development includes provision for funding and managing the nature conservation area on the east side of the brook. My worry is that if 180 houses are built on the west side of Gavray, another 120 will need to be built on the east side in order to fulfil the proposed requirement for 300 houses. This will surely impact on the conservation area. I feel really strongly that, as a garden town, we should be prioritising our wild spaces, not only for the benefit of the wildlife that relies on them but also for the mental and physical health of the people of the town. 

I ask you to please refuse this planning application. Please protect the conservation area by including more houses on the west of the brook to reduce the impact on the natural environment. Please require developers to draw up a plan that covers the whole area so that we can guard against carving up the conservation area in a piecemeal fashion. 

I have lived in Bicester for over 20 years and was encouraged by, and optimistic about, its garden town status. However, I have found the loss of wild space since I moved here shocking. If the conservation area at Gavray is left to recover and thrive it will be an asset to the town and will demonstrate a real commitment to the principles of environmental protection that should be core to any eco-town/garden town. 

I thank you for your attention,

Annette Stachowiak (Mrs)

152 Roman Way

Bicester

OX26 6FL

